

Headteacher: Mrs Joanne Andrews

20 June 2022

## **Countesthorpe Road Car Park**

## Dear Parents/Carers

Further to the letter sent on 27 May 2022 regarding an incident in the Countesthorpe Road public car park, there has since been a further incident last week. Thankfully, the child was unharmed but understandably the child and parent were quite shaken by the incident.

Can I please ask that parents are vigilant when walking through the carpark and keep their children close by. If you are parking in the carpark, can you please be extra vigilant, and check twice before reversing out of the parking space.

The council have been notified of these incidences and we will work with them to ensure that the car park is used safely.

Kind regards

**Andrew Hayes** 

**Deputy Headteacher** 







